At An Audit Meeting / Work Session

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 27th day of June, 2007

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
ROLL CALL

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk, led the Pledge.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


The Town Supervisor added the following items:


new 8B.    Hiring of Full Time Laborer


new 11 D. Overnight Trip
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT


Supervisor Booth asked for a motion to approve the audit in the amount of $1,075,588.75. 

Councilman Woolsey objected to Voucher #2138, a Highway Department expenditure in 


the amount of $145,397.85.  The other members of the Council expressed agreement with


Mr. Woolsey.

MOTION to approve the audit as presented, with the exception of voucher #2138, motion


made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

9.
CODE COMPLIANCE:  Mary’s Hideaway  

At this point, Supervisor Booth moved item number 9 up to now, because Thomas Dubetsky has to depart immediately for a firemen’s meeting.


Mr. Dubetsky is Assistant Fire Inspector for the Town.  In February 2006, he came before the 


Board regarding an unsafe dwelling at 104 Old South Plank Road, Section 64, Block 4, Lot 23.

This building, known as “Mary’s Hideaway”, is owned by Mary Daly.  Even though the Board approved a Resolution declaring the building to be “unsafe and dangerous” on February 15, 2006,  Mr. Dubetsky has been trying to work with Mrs. Daly to find a solution, but this has gone on for over a year.  Mrs. Daly has been trying to sell the property.  Mr. Dubetsky believes this has gone on long enough and is now looking for a hearing with the property owner so that he can present the evidence and she can plead her case.

MOTION that a hearing be scheduled for Wednesday, July 11, at 7:15 p.m., at which time Mrs.

Daly will be afforded the opportunity to be heard in response to the evidence presented by the Town. Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.
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5.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.):   Temporary Weight Limit on Meadow Hill Road


Supervisor Booth asked if all legal requirements for the hearing have been met.  Town Clerk 

Zarutskie replied that public notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall 


since June 19.  A legal notice of the hearing was published in The Sentinel on June 19 and in the


Mid Hudson Times on June 20.


MOTION to open the public hearing was made at 7:20 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

            Repairs are in progress on Meadow Hill Road. Repaving will begin soon. Traffic by vehicles of 

over 9 tons in weight will greatly hinder the setting of the new paving. Mark Taylor, Attorney 


for the Town, reports that a major difference between this and a permanent weight limit is that 

local deliveries will NOT be allowed. If local deliveries are necessary, the recipient of the 

delivery will have to demonstrate hardship by applying for a special permit. Councilman

Woolsey asked where such an application would have to be made and Mr. Taylor said that in his


opinion it should be the office of the Town Clerk. He said it would be a very simple application, 


less than one page.  Councilwoman Greene asked when this temporary weight limit will expire 


and Mr. Taylor said when the Town Board votes to lift it.


MOTION to end the public hearing made at 7:27 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.


MOTION to approve the adoption of the Resolution approving Local Law #3 of 2007, establishing a temporary weight limit on Meadow Hill Road between the entrance to the

Newburgh Mall and Monarch Drive,
made by Councilman Benedict, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

6.
PARR VALLEY CONDOMINIUM SEWAGE TREATMENT PLANT

Doris Steele came forward to discuss a project to repair the sewage treatment system at Parr Valley
Condominiums (West).  The Board of Managers at Parr Valley is applying for a Community Development Grant to pay for these repairs.  Community Development Grant funds are offered to municipalities on a yearly basis by the United States Department of Housing & Urban 
Development (HUD).  The Town has not earmarked or applied for these funds for any other project.  The sewer system at the condominium complex is now 40 years old and in desperate need of repair.  The town has no plans to run sewers up the Route 9W corridor in the near future.  Parr Valley Condominiums (West) is one of the very few affordable housing projects in the Town of Newburgh.  It consists of 124 units with 19 individual buildings on 12.7 acres of property.  80% of the residents are low income.  Unfortunately, due to age (40 years) and shoddy construction in the first place, the common charges paid by all residents is already
prohibitively high.  It is impossible to charge higher fees to pay for sewer repair.  Accordingly, the Parr Valley Condominium Association is asking the Town of Newburgh to sponsor their application for a Community Development Grant, which is required under the law.  Unfortunately, the deadline to apply is this coming Friday (June 29), so the Board will have to act fast.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated that a public hearing would have to be held, even if it is after the fact.  Councilwoman Greene wanted it made clear that if the grant is awarded, it does not make the Town responsible for all repairs. 

 MOTION to schedule a public hearing on the Community Development Grant application on Wednesday, July 11th, at 7:30 p.m., made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.
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MOTION to authorize the application for a Community Development Grant on behalf of the Parr Valley Condominium (West) Association, as described in the attached Memo dated June 20, and to authorize the Town Supervisor to execute and deliver all the required documents.  Motion made by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

7.
ENGINEERING PROPERTIES:  Orchard Hills, Roseton Hill Sewage Works Corporation 


John Coppola, Attorney for the project, and David Weinberger, from the Landmark firm came 
forward to discuss a sewage works agreement with Orchard Hills and Roseton Hill.

8.
HIGHWAY:  
A.
Schedule Public Hearing, Road Weight Limits (suggested date and time:  July 11, 2007, at 7:00 p.m.)  


Darrell Benedict, Town Superintendent of Highways, presented a detailed list of roads on 

which he suggests establishing new permanent weight limits.  He notes that the dates to


establish them are staggered, because it would be physically impossible for the Highway


Department to erect all of the necessary signs at once.

MOTION to schedule public hearing
on proposed local law establishing permanent road weight limits at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, July 11, 2007, made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

B.
(add on)     Hiring of Full Time Laborer

MOTION to hire Richard Collins as a full time laborer with the Highway Department, with a 


starting salary of $11.4747 per hour, which is the rate established by the bargaining unit, and


a starting date of July 5, 2007.  Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Council-


man Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

10.
POLICE:  

A.
Request to Bid Vehicle
Police Chief Charles Kehoe came forward to present this request.  He wishes to purchase a

transport vehicle for the Police Tactical Team.   The funding for this purchase is being

provided by a legislative initiative grant received from State Senator William J. Larkin.


The grant is in the amount of $50,000 which is about the asking price of such a vehicle.


However, the Chief may have to come back to the Board for some additional monies


for transportation costs.  Such a vehicle exists in Texas but it may be costly to ship it


to Newburgh.
Chief Kehoe stated that he has already worked up a legal ad soliciting the bid

with the Town Clerk, Andrew Zarutskie.  Councilman Woolsey asked if Chief Kehoe and Mr. 


Zarutskie couldn’t work together to come up with an advertising schedule and bid opening date.


Mr. Zarutskie stated that this could be done this way only if the Board authorized it.


MOTION to authorize the Police Chief and the Town Clerk to work together to determine advertising dates and a bid opening date, for a bid solicitation for a transport vehicle to be used by the Police Tactical Team, and to proceed with the advertisement and bid opening. Motion made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.
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B.
Cellular Telephone Contract: Verizon Presentation

Chief Kehoe presented various proposals to the Board which came from the Verizon Company to provide cell phone service to the Police Department.  Supervisor Booth suggested that a meeting be set up between the Town Board and a Verizon representative so that all questions can be asked and answered.
11.
RECREATION:

A.
Request to Purchase Vehicle

Robert Petrtillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, requests the purchase of a 4 x 4 truck at a cost not to exceed $20,000.  This expense can be covered by the grant received from New York State Assemblyman Tom Kirwan.  
MOTION to transfer $20,000 from the contingency account to 7110-0200. Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

MOTION to authorize the purchase of a 4 x 4 truck from State Bid, at a cost not to exceed $20,000. Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.

B.
Request to Use Trolleys

Mr. Petrillo asked the Board to consider the request by Annie Marter, of New York City, to rent the Town trolleys for her wedding on October 13.  The wedding will take place on a private farm located at 2207 Route 32 which is north of the Town of Newburgh and is apparently in either the Town of Plattekill or the Town of New Paltz.  It was pointed out by Councilman Piaquadio that this person neither lives in nor is having her wedding ceremony in the Town of Newburgh and we should not set a precedent.  Councilwoman Greene pointed out that there may be insurance issues.  It was the general consensus of the Board that the Town should not get involved in some-thing of this nature.  No action was taken.
C.
Request to Hire Seasonal Recreational Aides 


MOTION to hire Mary Clark and Ashley Piper as Seasonal Recreation Aides at the rates of 

$7.70 per hour and $7.15 per hour respectively, and a starting date for both of July 5, 2007.

Motion made by Councilman Benedict, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.


D.
(add on) Overnight Trip

Supervisor Booth distributed to the four Council members a report from Debbie DeAgostine, the 


senior citizen coordinator.  She distributed a questionnaire concerning overnight trips to the 


seniors, and had an overwhelmingly positive response.  Wildwood, New Jersey, is one of the 


most frequently named and popular destinations. 32 people have already indicated specific 


interest in going to Wildwood prior to any advertising.  Ms. DeAgostine has determined the costs 


of such a trip (see attached) and is suggesting the trip take place from Sept. 23 through Sept. 27.


Councilwoman Greene stated that we should approve this only this one time and the results of 


this one trip will determine if other overnight trips should be scheduled for the future.


MOTION to approve a four-night, five-day overnight trip to Wildwood, New Jersey, for Sept. 23

through Sept. 27, open to Town residents ONLY up until ten days prior to the trip, and with the


chaperone paid a stipend of $120 per day.  Motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by 


Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no.
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12.
BULDINGS AND GROUNDS:  Cleaning Service

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, reported that he put together a proposed ad and specifications to go out to bid for a cleaning service to do the cleaning in Town buildings.  He has now learned that Les Cornell, Building and Grounds Supervisor, is away on vacation.  Since Les is not available to “fill in the blanks” or provide other needed information, Mr. Taylor suggests this item be withheld until Mr. Cornell’s return.

13.
GRANT ENDORSEMENT:  OCC


Supervisor Booth distributed a copy of a grant application with an endorsement letter from

him to the four members of the Town Council. The grant application is being submitted to the 

New York State Department of Transportation under their Industrial Access Program.  The application is being submitted by Henry Kroll of Orange County Choppers.  The grant is being

requested to pay for improvements to the Route 17K corridor near the new Orange County

Choppers building, and the new Hilton Gardens. The total price of the project is $700,000 with Orange County Choppers prepared to pay the matching part of the grant.  Supervisor Booth is seeking the authorization to submit the attached letter of support as part of the grant application.

MOTION to authorize the Town Supervisor to submit a letter of support for the grant application to the New York State Department of Transportation by Orange County Choppers. Motion made by Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no.

14.
INSURANCE UPDATE

Supervisor Booth distributed to the Town Council the attached memo from Cathy McCarty of William A. Smith and Son, updating the figures she had previously provided to renew the Town’s insurance for 2007-2008.
MOTION to renew the Town’s insurance policy with NYMIR, motion made by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – abstain.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain.

15.
MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION: Verizon Franchise Agreement 


MOTION to go into executive session made at 9:36 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio,

seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain.


Councilman Benedict announced that he was going to recuse himself from the executive session.


He then left the building.
MOTION to come out of executive session made at 10:10 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio,


seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Councilman Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive session; nor is 


any action anticipated now.
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ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn made at 10:10 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 10:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________     ____________________________


Andrew J. Zarutskie                          Jeanne M. Patterson


Town Clerk                                       Deputy Town Clerk

